

TROON COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
TUESDAY 4th February 2025p – 7pm
COUNCIL BUILDING

AGENDA

1. SEDERUNT

Name	Attended	Absent	Apologies	Number
Alistair Milton			<u>X</u>	<u>1</u>
Andrew Girvan (AG)	<u>X</u>			<u>2</u>
Annie McIndoe			<u>X</u>	<u>3</u>
Arlene Gordon	<u>X</u>			<u>4</u>
Brian Phillips (BrP)	<u>X</u>			<u>5</u>
Christine Smith			<u>X</u>	<u>6</u>
David Carson (DC)	<u>x</u>			<u>7</u>
David Jaffray	<u>X</u>			<u>8</u>
Diane Ferguson	<u>x</u>			<u>9</u>
Frances Carson (FC)	<u>x</u>			<u>10</u>
Ian Wilson (IW)	<u>x</u>			<u>11</u>
Nicky Power (NP)			<u>X</u>	<u>12</u>
Robert Milligan (RM)	<u>x</u>			<u>13</u>
Iain McClure	<u>X</u>			<u>14</u>
Allison Lawson			<u>X</u>	<u>15</u>
Gavin Lawson	<u>X</u>			<u>16</u>
George Mulveney (GE)			<u>X</u>	<u>17</u>
Maureen Leonard	<u>X</u>			<u>18</u>
Jamie Anderson	<u>X</u>			<u>19</u>
Bob Pollock (BP) SAC			<u>X</u>	<u>20</u>
Craig McKay (CMcK) SAC	<u>x</u>			<u>21</u>
Kenneth Bell (KB) SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>22</u>
Philip Saxton (PS) SAC			<u>X</u>	<u>23</u>
Paul Scully (PAS) SAC L	<u>x</u>			<u>25</u>
Kellie lynch	<u>X</u>			<u>26</u>
Robbie Nugent	<u>X</u>			<u>27</u>
Euan	<u>X</u>			<u>28</u>
D, L, M Thomson	<u>X</u>			<u>29</u>
Euan Lindsay	<u>X</u>			<u>30</u>
Katie Maurer	<u>X</u>			<u>31</u>
Dougie Graham	<u>X</u>			<u>32</u>
Kate Graham	<u>X</u>			<u>33</u>
John Crera	<u>X</u>			<u>34</u>
Rod, Lorna and Cara McIntosh	<u>x</u>			<u>35</u>
Fiona Girvan	<u>x</u>			<u>36</u>

2. **APOLOGIES:-** C Smith, Alison Lawson, Philip Saxton, George Mulveney, Bob Pollock, Diane Ferguson.

3. **CHAIRPERSONS WELCOME.**

FC opened the meeting.

4. **APPROVAL OF MINUTES**

Proposed by – Andy Girvan

Seconded by – Robert Milligan

5. **TREASURERS REPORT - nothing to report**

6. **Civic Award winners – Dougie Graham and Junior – Maya Grace Thomson S3 – ceremony to present them with their awards. Frances Carson made these presentations.**

7. **Marr College pupils** – 2 house captains came along and just gave a short overview of what they are doing in regards to pupil council and how they wish to build relationships and making decisions. What the teachers spend money on may be different from what the pupil may see as important.

8. **OPEN FORUM**

Discussion around a post which had been put out on facebook, most of the councillors were unaware of what this post was.

Kellie Lynch wished to have it noted that the TUSK team had never said that they 'owned' the skatepark, but she stated it was the busiest facility within the town, and that the post was in poor taste and that a community group was named and shamed. She stated that they had only been a community group trying to keep the skate park clean and decent facility for people to use.

D Carson – was not aware of any post.

M Leonard said TDT had been contacted by members of the public and that they were asking the question in regards to the skate park. Also were asking why there was going to be an extension to the skate park when children were suffering. She explained that it was nothing to do with TDT and that it is possibly the council that were approving the extension, therefore the question should be raised with the 4 ward councillors. TDT only take what the people of Troon want.

Cllr Bell stated that in summer 23 it was envisaged that if the skate park was successful they would extend this to a pump track and this is what is being looked at being approved.

Cllr Mackay stated that there maybe needs to be some transparency as to where the post came from as he was not sure of this. He also said it was not very constructive. Comms possibly? Cllrs did say they would check in to this.

John Crera – came to ask about a piece of ground between Walker Hall and the kiosk at the south beach and what is going to happen with this as it is an eyesore and seems to be left only for the big wheel in summer, can this be looked at by cllrs. Cllr Mackay will look in to this matter.

9. **TCC REPORTS.**

a) Events - nothing ongoing, events meeting held by Frances.

b) Train Station – Cllr Bell updated and advised that he has a meeting and asked if any cllrs wished to attend, A Girvan said he would, and Robert Graham attending also.

c) Andy Girvan - discussion around ve day celebrations.

- d) Xmas lights – Iain McClure advising may be worthwhile advising the insurance company there may be a claim in future.
- e) Calmac – no news is good news.
- f) TDT – working behind the scenes

10. SAC REPORTS & DISCUSSION

- a. **Cllr Mackay** – discussed situation with accessibility in Troon with regards to all abilities. Will feedback. Looking at different ways to reduce speeds of cars etc.
- b. **Cllr Bell** – meeting with Olivia Carson, station manager on Thursday 20th Feb to discuss opening etc. Town is busier with ferry etc and should be open more. Wished to pay tribute to council workers in the aftermath of storm as there was a lot of work to be done. Kitesurf Scotland is coming to Troon with an international festival. June time.

11. AOCB

12. CHAIR CLOSES MEETING.

Next Meeting Tuesday 4th March 2025